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 INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813

LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, MAY 18, 2009
6:00 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dawn Balow, Karen England, Andrea Hamilton, Randy
       Meincke, Heath Oeltjen, Douglas Pflaum
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Michael Noll   

OTHERS PRESENT:  Superintendent Clayton Hovda, Jim Borgschatz, Greg
                 Berge, Margie Harkins, Marti Green, KayLee     Eichelberger, Tracy Oliver, Candy Wait, Doug Grisim, Andru Peters, Paul Holland  
CALL TO ORDER:
  The meeting was called to order by Chairperson
                 Douglas Pflaum at 6:00 p.m. and the Pledge of

  Allegiance was said.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA: Oeltjen/Balow to adopt the agenda as presented.
 Motion carried unanimously.
CONSENT AGENDA: England/Balow to approve the following consent agenda: 

A. Approval of minutes of the regular meeting on April 20, 2009 and the special meeting held on May 4, 2009.       
B. Payment of bills as presented by the Superintendent for audit.
Motion carried unanimously. 

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  Treasurer’s report not received from Region V.
PUBLIC COMMENT: Doug Grisim stood to speak on transportation. Doug thanked the administration for his current contract. He would like the board to look at signing a continuing four year contract. The transportation committee is willing to look at this idea however; they may need to seek legal advice.



  Paul Holland stood to speak on the summer marching band program. The marching band will be making a trip to Boston leaving on July 1 and will be returning on July 7. Ninety students and chaperones will be going. This will be a fast paced educational trip. The group will be staying at the William and Mary University dorm. The cost is $375.00 per student, meals included in this cost.
COMMUNICATIONS: None.
BOARD DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION/REPORTS: Graduation exercises will take place on May 31, 2009 with Dawn Balow, Andrea Hamilton, and Karen England distributing diplomas to the graduates. 
PRINCIPAL REPORTS: High School Principal Greg Berge said Thank you to Mr. Holland for the good job. The mock crash was a great success with help from Vanessa Myran and the community. The 9th grade college trip was a good experience and will continue every year. There was $59,000.00 given out to seniors in scholarships. A plan needs to be set for spending Special Education money. There were great candidates for the Spanish and Science teachers. The Tiger Team Leadership team worked with freshman and their advisors. It is a good student service and will be open for more kids next fall. May 29th will be an in- 

service day with training in the Math Department.  
Elementary Principal Jim Borgschatz reported that he has two new hires, Katie Meyer (kindergarten teacher) and Candace Olstad (4th grade teacher). The federal stimulus programs are being looked at and there will be more information at the next board meeting.  The summer school program for kindergartners will run 3-4 weeks.  “Bluff View On The Move” is ending with prizes.  Safety issues were discussed with possibilities of more signs on the east side of school and more paint used to distinguish parking areas. The cost of these items would be around $3,000.

COMMUNITY EDUCATION REPORT: Community Education Director, Margie Harkins updated the Board on various programs under her supervision. Wendy Christianson is doing fine with their twin girls. ECFE hours will be changed to begin earlier next fall. The parking issues will be made aware to them.  All positions are full for LEEP at this time with a waiting list. The 3 year olds after Sept. 1 are the districts responsibility. Latchkey will begin on June 4th. The sign up for Drivers Education has begun. A thank you will be put in the paper for the 250 volunteers that have been helping at the schools along with the district letter. 
OLD BUSINESS: Margie Harkins updated the board on the auditorium seating project. The committee met, they contacted Louis Anderson in hopes that he will come to raise money for this project. So far $32,000 has been collected and the money is still coming in.  The old seats will be on line to sell.



 Johnson Control will do the study for the same price of $20,000. They will be coming to the school often this summer, meeting with Board members.  There are some questions to answer such as: How far do we go with repairs? And what date do we want to start?

NEW BUSINESS: 
Meincke/Oeltjen to accept the retirement resignation from Audio-Visual Director Duane Hansen effective June 15, 2009 with appreciation for his many years of dedicated service. Motion carried unanimously.
Hamilton/Meincke to approve Kelly Marin‘s leave request for the 2009-2010 school year. Motion carried unanimously.

Balow/Oeltjen to approve the leave for Johanna Majerus. Motion carried unanimously.

Hamilton/Oeltjen to approve the following employment contracts:
Lindsey Cliff     Spanish Teacher

Erin Madson       English Teacher
Motion carried unanimously.

Balow/England to approve the hire of the Summer Latchkey staff.
Laura Berktold, Courtney Collins, Donna Ecklund, Marissa Gunhus, Jen Halpaus, Marissa Holst, Lisa Jacob, Zach Loppnow, Jodi Lundell, Kara Majchrzak, Gayle Makoutz, Heidi Makoutz, Holly Roberson, Taylor Schreck, Sara Wytaske. Motion carried unanimously.

England/Hamilton to approve the advertisement for a district office position. Motion carried unanimously.

Candy Wait spoke on the musical “Grease” that she would like to have in production next November.  There are kids coming back to help her with this. The costs of production will be looked at some more and a recommendation will be at the May board meeting.
Balow/Hamilton to approve the musical “Grease” as the school play for next year. Motion carried unanimously. 
SUPERINTENDENT REPORT/COMMENTS:  Dr. Clayton Hovda commented that a full time district office position is the best way to handle the work load in the office and to save money. The July meeting with the city council will meet at the High School at 6:00 p.m.  Dr. Junker will be at the negotiations’ meeting with the teachers. An early start for the school year 2009-2010 is being looked into.  The budget will be adjusted after the teachers meet and will be presented on June 16.

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  All were in agreement and happy about the new hires.

ADJOURNMENT:  Meincke/Balow to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

_______________________________   

_____________________________

Douglas Pflaum, Chairperson             Andrea Hamilton, Clerk

The above minutes to be approved at the regular June meeting.
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